Lisa Brukilacchio, Co-Founder & Board Member of the Somerville Community Growing Center:
I have been a professional colleague and nonprofit partner of People Making a Difference (PMD) since 1992. PMD was an early adopter of the concept of creating an outdoor learning and cultural space in densely developed Somerville, helping with the early community build days at the Growing Center and now returning annually to support programs to serve children and families in the city. PMD meaningfully engages volunteers as well as supports nonprofit organizations that could often not take advantage of this resource without PMD support and technical assistance. These efforts have been focused on issues of social justice, serving disadvantaged populations or communities in the Greater Boston area for almost 20 years. 

PMD’s founder & executive director, Lori Tsuruda, has made it her life work to develop and sustain systems that both create increased meaningful opportunities for engagement by individuals and to build infrastructure and/or policies in organizations or companies to facilitate effective application and utilization of volunteer skills and services. Lori and I first interfaced when we were tossed together on a community service project in Dorchester and found kindred spirits in wanting to insure that the required service, in this case a community garden revitalization project, was completed safely and efficiently and that the participants came away with an informed understanding of the community effort in which they were serving an integral role. 

Through her experiences with other nonprofits, Lori was motivated to found People Making a Difference (PMD) to address some of the concerns and challenges she had often witnessed when well-meaning volunteer groups descend upon eager small, grassroots groups or larger organizations without internal systems for managing volunteers fairly and effectively. I was honored to serve in an advisory capacity in the early PMD years, when I watched the mindful, strategic growth of the organization and its impact in the Greater Boston area. 

We continue to work together in the community through annual volunteer partnering efforts, so I have had opportunities to witness the on-going care and nurturing, as well as “hard love” that Lori brings to the PMD work. She demonstrates consistently high expectations for integrity and responsibility among PMD volunteers, wanting the best experience for the individuals serving and those being served. Lori is also consummate at scoping out an organization’s capacities for utilizing volunteer services and gracefully, but persistently, creating working environments that are safe and supportive for all involved. PMD has served as a boundary spanner between volunteers, companies, and partner charities for years, speaking the language of each while building bridges and ladders for growth and expansion in meaningful engagement opportunities that truly can make a difference. 
Two of Lori’s greatest gifts to this work are her dedication to be open to learning how her work can be ever more effective in making a difference in the lives of others touched by volunteer efforts and in sharing what she knows so generously by teaching others. Wearing each of these hats, I have benefited personally and seen my organizations gain from Lori’s engagement and the PMD model in application.
